


                     P.S. 30 SLT Meeting Minutes
	                       October 23 ,2018


Welcome
· Mr. Ihne accepted the minutes from the last SLT meeting.
· Mrs. Agandouch seconded the minutes

Construction
· Construction on the streets around the school looks like it is complete.
· School construction- Mr. Ihne with the process so far, but they are working on it.  . The project is supposedly going to take two years. They are building the scaffolding around the building and then the netting will go around it. The demolition is suuposed to start around Christmas break. 
4-411
· Mrs. Pardi the teacher in 411 left in September.
· There is a hiring freeze on common branch teachers. There is a substitute teacher Mr. Wilson in 411 in place of Mrs. Pardi.
· Mr. Ihne held a meeting with the parents in 411 on Monday and Mr. Wilson will remain there until the hiring freeze is over.

PTA meetings
·  A few parents had concerns that many PTA meetings were held in the morning, making it difficult to attend. Mr. Ihne and the PTA agreed that they will post the minutes of the meeting on line, so everyone can read them.  In addition, the PTA will revisit scheduling more evening meetings.  


Enrichment/AIS
· Enrichment has started, we have a large number of fifth graders in the enrichment groups.
· AIS is being done by our ICT teachers. Three three periods a week these teachers are pulling students who need extra help and are working with them.  ESL students are the group that are struggling the most.

Behavior
· The fourth grade beahcvior has not been good lately.  They have been spoken to by administration.  

Computers
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Computers came on Columbus Day.  Every grade got a computer cart of thirty-five computers. The old computers will be moved to room 401, and 401 will become a computer lab for now. When we get money next year from RESO-A we will actually build a computer lab.

Open Agenda
· Mrs. Bruno suggest if we could possibly not hold career day and harvest day in the same week next year.
· Ms. Tozzi ask if we could have career day a little later during the year next year. She also suggested that maybe having career day on a Friday. 



The meeting was adjourned at 5pm.

Respectfully submitted by Catherine Anderson P.S. 30 Secretary



